

Pursuant to NRS, a meeting of the **Pahrump Arena Advisory Committee** was held at 7:00 PM at the Bob Ruud Community Center, Room A, located at 150 N. Hwy 160 Pahrump, NV 89060.

1. Pledge of Allegiance and Call to Order.

Steve called order 7:00.

2. Roll Call

Steve P, Scot T, Debbie P, Loyce S, Steve C, Robert T, Michelle C, Cody C.

3. Approval of the Agenda for March 8, 2018.

Scot motion to accept, Loyce second all in favor.

4. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT (Three-minute time limit per person.) Action will not be taken on the matters considered during this period until specifically included on an agenda as an action item (First)

Scot "high school rodeo went well."

5. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation of Minutes of the Pahrump Arena Advisory Committee, meeting of February 08, 2018.

Scot approved mins and Rob second All in favor.

6. Announcements (First)

None.

7. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation of Arena Reservations.

Marla Because of Bailey dates May 26th, June 9, August 11. Loyce made a motion to accept, Michelle second, all in favor.

Some like it Hot June 30 , Aug 25 and July 28 Scot made a motion to accept, Robert second, all in favor.

8. For Possible Action - Discussion and deliberation regarding Arena fixes.

Panels showed up for roping and the roping boxes need moved. Move the stripping chute to the south side of the arena. The repair of the stripping chute on the large arena. No calf roping barriers, a bunch of head rope barriers, modify current head ropes. 4 calf roping and 4 team roping head ropes, 2 blue rings. Need to weld pin in place. Need to adjust gates. Need to have Matt to purchase 4 Sure professional mic and 4 extension 25' cables, far east plug ins do not work.

9. For Possible Action – Discussion and deliberation of proposal by Live A Little Production for reservation.

Questions about rocks, the fluid in the arena and prep and. Also Matt need to let them know about need of port of potty at the arena. Michelle made a motion, Loyce second, all in favor.

PAHRUMP ARENA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

ITEM # SUBJECT

March 8, 2018

10. For Possible Action- Discussion and deliberation of verifying current PAAC by-laws.

Table to this till next meeting and review for the next meeting.

11. For Possible Action- Discussion, deliberation and election of officers.

All officers stay the same and Robert is vice chairman, 2 alternates.

12. Committee Comments (This item limited to announcements or topics/issues proposed for future workshops/agendas)

After monster truck we will have a rock pick up and workshop for repair of the arena.

13. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT (Second)

None.

14. ANNOUNCEMENTS (Second)

None.

15. ADJOURNMENT

Steve made a motion to adjourn, Cody second, all in favor

Minutes approved at the April 12, 2018, PAAC meeting.